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Summary of the Meeting of the Vale Douzaine

Monday 25th September 2023
Present:

Miss R.A. Henry – Dean
         Mr J.C.S.F. Smithies – Vice Dean

Douzeniers:
Mr O.C.E. Brock, Mr N.J. Leale, Miss V.J. Robinson, Mr T.I. Ashworth, Mr R.E. Digard, Mr W.J. Le Page, Mr P. van der Tang, Mr G. Collins, Mr J.E. Bond, Mr J.H. Niles, Mrs. A.B. Setters
Constables:

Mr R.A. Leale, Mr W.H. Cohu cw 
Parish Secretaries: 
Mrs N. Gill, Mrs D.R. Breton 
Apologies:
Mr A Quevatre
1. Minutes of the Meeting held on 31st July 2023 were approved by the Douzaine with one minor amendment.
2. Matters arising:
· Hougue Jehannet.  Douzaine members were thanked for attending the meeting in Hougue Jehannet on Wednesday 20th September.  A report has been prepared and sent to the Law Officers.  A decision will be made at the sitting of the Royal Court on Monday 9th October.
· Barneville-Carteret.  The matter of the possible twinning of the Vale with Barneville-Carteret has been put on the parish website and two emails had been received from parishioners offering their support.  They will be contacted with a view to progressing the matter further.
· Stream at Grande Rue.  The owner has been found and Guernsey Water have no objection to the stream being piped.  
3. Bornements - there were six and these were approved.
4. Hedge/Stream inspections
Dates and times were confirmed.

5. Parish Working Group
ABS attended and made notes which were discussed by the Douzaine.
6. Douzaine Elections
The following Douzeniers are coming to the end of their term and are up for re-election if they so wish – JS, JHN, RED and VJR.  All expressed their willingness to stand again.
WHC wishes to step down as Junior Constable though he still has a year to go to complete his term as a Douzenier.  JHN said he would be interested in taking his place. RED seconded this.
7. Refuse Contract
Negotiations were taking place with our refuse contractor to renew the contract which would continue to increase by the September RPI figure.

8. Correspondence

The Autocross dates for 2024 had been received and had appeared in the Press.  No objections were raised.
9. Any Other Business
· Guernsey Development Agency
A meeting had taken place with two Directors of The Guernsey Development Agency and they have been invited to address the Douzaine at its November meeting to put forward all their plans for the Bridge harbour area.

· Bordeaux – corner of beach
The subject of the danger of the corner by Bordeaux beach was brought up where the grass/reeds grow over the road.  It was felt that the Douzaine should fund/attend to the cutting of this in future to avoid an accident occurring.
The Meeting closed with the Benediction at 8.20 pm.
